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1 November 2011
Dear Colleague 
Local Government Pension Scheme
HMT Guidance: New Discount Rate effective from 26 October 2011

Please note that the HM Treasury published a revised guidance on the application of the discount rate to be adopted in calculating cash equivalent transfer values (CETVs), effective from 26 October 2011. To that effect please note that within the context of the LGPS old tables should only be used for cases where the request for transfer was received by 31 October 2011. All transfer requests from 1 November 2011 will be completed in the light of revised tables which GAD have stated will be available within weeks. The following cases will have to await the receipt of revised factors from GAD. 

 - CETVs

- Calculations for pension sharing on divorce

- Non-Club transfers in

- Added pension

- Pre-1988 partner buyback

- Conversion of AVCs to pension/service

- Employer augmentation

Further information on handling club transfers will be issued as soon as it is available.

CETVs in divorce cases 
There is an issue with regard to cases where schemes have already provided CETVs to the courts in divorce cases on the basis of the old guidance but no final determination has yet been made. Good public administration requires that schemes should notify the court of the change in valuation where it might still be in a position to take into account the new valuations, although if the case is due to be heard before the new guidance is available then the court will have to proceed on the basis of information already supplied. This may give rise to challenge, with possible scope for a maladministration claim to the Pensions Ombudsman. Administering authorities should therefore look for cases where they have produced statements of entitlement but not been notified that an order has been made, and provide revised statements as appropriate.

Yours sincerely

Brian Town 

Workforce, Pay and Pensions Division

Cap and Share: 31st March National Model Fund Exercise
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